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DATE: November 19, 2024

TO: Mark Washington, City Manager

COMMITTEE: City Commission Meeting
LIAISON: N/A

FROM: Mary Kate Berens, Deputy City Manager
Executive Office

SUBJECT: City Manager’s Report on Revitalization and Placemaking 
Program 3.0

The attached memo, “Update on the City’s Approach to Pursue Grant Funds from the 
Michigan Economic Development Corporation (MEDC) Revitalization and Placemaking 
(RAP) Program”, is provided as a report from the City Manager. 
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